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May 14, 2004

Dear Sirs:

Another savage and bloody outrage has been committed by the army-backed paramilitaries in your country. On April 18, 2004, paramilitaries raided an indigenous community in the department of La Guajira. They killed at least eight people, abducted several others (among whom is an eleven year-old child) and whose whereabouts are now unknown.

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force on Central America, are seriously concerned that unless the authorities take immediate action, the paramilitaries will kill more people in the region and the lives of those abducted will be in grave danger.

The paramilitaries came into the Bahia Portete community, municipality of Uribia, La Guajira department on April 18. After questioning a number of children concerning the whereabouts of their parents, they killed several whom they thought were lying. Then they killed several of the adults after torturing them. More people were killed and abducted but it has not been possible to determine how many. The place to which the abducted were taken is not known.

Since the raid, the approximately 580 inhabitants of Bahia Portete have fled their homes and sought refuge in Uribia and neighboring areas.

The names of those known to have been killed so far have been given as Nicolas Barros Ballesteros, Arturo Epiayu, Alberto Everts Fince, Rosa Fince Uriana, Margarita Epianayu and Ruben Epinayu (aged 16). 

Among those "disappeared" are Diana Fince Uriana, Reina Fince Pushiana (aged 13), the eleven year-old child and several other members of the Wayuu community of Bahia Portete.

We call on the authorities to:

· Order full and impartial investigations into the abduction and the killings of people in the community of Bahia Portete;

· Take all necessary action to locate those abducted and bring those responsible to justice;

· Take action to protect the civilian population of the region from the paramilitaries;

· Take immediate action to dismantle the paramilitary groups in the line with United Nations recommendations.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator
Copies to:
National Indigenous Organization: ONIC, Calle 13, No. 4-38, Bogotá, Colombia

                       Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno, fax: 1 202 232 8643

UA 166/04 Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
IRTF














